
MINISTRY OF PUBLIC WORKS AND ENVIRONMENT 

ROAD TRAFFIC ACT 1947 

NOTICE NO: 66/2025 

SINGLE LANE CLOSURE FOR BRIDGE REPAIR WORKS 

PALMETTO ROAD 

PEMBROKE PARISH 

MONDAY, JULY 14™, 2025 TO FRIDAY, AUGUST 15™, 2025 

The Ministry of Public Works and Environment wishes to inform the motoring public that there 
will be a single lane closure on Palmetto Road underneath the Glebe Road Bridge in Pembroke 
Parish to accommodate bridge repair works. 

The lane closure will commence on Monday, July 14, 2025, and will remain in effect until Friday, 
August 15, 2025. Working hours will be between 7:00 am and 7:00 pm. 

Traffic control will be under the direction of representatives from Sunrise Construction Ltd., and 
temporary traffic lights will be in place. 

Motorists are advised to avoid the area and use alternative routes via Marsh Folly Road and 
Bishop Spencer Road. 

Motorists who wish to traverse through the closure area should expect delays and are 
advised to exercise caution. 

The Ministry of Public Works and Environment encourages the full cooperation of the motoring 
public and apologises for any inconvenience that may result. 

Should you have any questions regarding these works, please direct them to Mr. Bernard 
Kunst, General Manager of Sunrise Construction Ltd at 541-3387. 

Dated this day 'f lt of July 2025 

By Order  
The Hon. Jache Adams, JP, MP 
Minister of Public Works and Environment 


